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This is a federally funded project.  Products listed in the specifications are either “basis-of-design” or
a nominal product for which we accept equals. If you believe this is an equal product, per your
submission, there is no need to consider it a substitution.  If there are qualities which are significantly
different from what we specified, then we would need to assess the product based on that.
It appears that this is a 15 mil vapor barrier which seem to qualify as an equal unless I am missing
something?
I will review, but tentatively, this appears to meet the specifications.
Regards,
Ellen
Ellen Angel NCARB, LEED AP
Principal, Architect

T. 207.974.3028

C. 207.745.0237

W. www.artifexae.com

175 Exchange Street
Bangor, ME 04401

 
"One should never impose one's views on a problem; one should rather study it, and in time a solution
will reveal itself." ~ Albert Einstein
 
 
 
From: Joe Groeller <jgroeller@isibp.com> 
Sent: Friday, May 9, 2025 10:05 AM
To: Ellen Angel <eangel@artifexae.com>
Cc: Dario Lamberti <dario@isibp.com>
Subject: Product Sub Request - New Caribou Police Facility

 
Greetings Ellen,
 
I’m emailing you today regarding the above-mentioned project with the hope of submitting a
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product substitution request on behalf of our Viper II under-slab vapor barriers.
 
I’ve attached a CSI product substitution request form for you and/or your colleague(s) reviewal
and approval. Also included in the PDF is a product data sheet and a side-by-side comparative
product data sheet, which shows how our Viper vapor barriers line up against the other major
manufacturers.
 
Please take the time to take a look and let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
 
Thank you for your time and attention.
 
 

 

JOE GROELLER
Sales Associate
Engineered Films Division

314.960.1993
jgroeller@isibp.com

  www.isibp.com   www.viper2.com

 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to
whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or
taking any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly prohibited. Please notify the sender
immediately by email if you have received this email by mistake and delete this email from your system. ISI Building
Products, 401 Truck Haven Road, East Peoria, Illinois, USA - www.isibp.com

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

 
[This email comes from outside of your organization. Please be cautious opening or clicking
on any attachments or links.]
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